From: Charles Stone <cgstone@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 29, 2016 8:09 PM
To: Haley, Nikki
Subject: The Flag

Dear Governor Haley:
| am a big fan of yours.
| note the news from Travellers Rest with interest.

If the American flag offends some Hispanics, then let them be offended. Let them go to another country where the flag
does not give them offence. This is the USA. Let's take the country back. Enough.

Remove the schools officials who told our young they could not fly the flag at a game. If waving the flag taunts the
opposing team then let's get more flags in here.

Sincerely,

Charles Stone
Seattle



